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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE            MARCH 2019 

Greetings to All, 

February is finally in our rear-view mirror, so why do I still 
have cabin fever?  It could be because I’ve had enough of 
being bundled up in coats, cooped up in the house, and 
watching the snow, freezing rain and sleet fly.  Let’s make 
way for spring, prepping cars for the road, and upcoming 
BBB events!   

Events Chair Rich Gibson and his committee met and are 
planning something for everyone this year.  Take a look at 
the events calendar here in the Chronicle or on the 
website and start making plans to join your friends and 
fellow enthusiasts for driving, food and fun.   

At the March club meeting, Charlie Gall will debut our 
new poster, created to increase club visibility and 
recruitment.  Members can display it on their cars when 
parked at club events, car shows, or just out and about 
enjoying their British ride.  It’s colorful, attractive, and 
right-sized for LBCs.  Be sure to pick one up at the 
meeting! 

Early this year, we put out the call for a volunteer to lead 
the 2020 club photo calendar project.  And we have one!  
Leon Kitzmiller will join Rich Cannistra and Larry Eils in 
creating the tenth annual BBB photo calendar.  Did you 
know?  The inaugural calendar was produced in 2010 and 
featured the women of BBB and their love of British cars.  
Titled “Calendar Girls”, it was inspired by the British 
movie of the same name, although it took a much more 
modest approach!  

See you soon, 

Connie Frazier 

http://www.britishbootsand
http://www.britishbootsand
http://www.britishbootsand
http://www.britishbootsand
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February 20, 2019 – BRITISH BOOTS AND BONNETS CLUB MEETING 

President’s Report – Connie Frazier  
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Connie Frazier with 22 members present.  
She introduced former/new member: Bob Kuczek, owner of a 1977 Triumph Spitfire, with 
OD.  There were no guests present. 

Thank you to our 2018 officers:  John Ward, Brian  Kobischka, Dee Gibson, Rich Gibson, Bev 
Joyce, Jim Vickery, Lynda Vickery, Hal Zenisek, and Larry Eils. John, Brian, and Dee rotated 
off the board.  Welcome to our new officers, Connie Frazier, Solveig Maschke, and Charlie 
Gall. 

On January 24th, the board met. The new members were acquainted with their 
responsibilities. The Club’s financial status was gone over and some changes were proposed 
to the 2019 budget. The two major changes were: return to having Club members pay full 
cost of the Christmas party, and have Club members pay for 2020 Calendars, if we go ahead 
and produce said calendars. 

Vice-President’s Report –Solveig Maschke    No Report 

Secretary’s Report – Charlie Gall     No Report 
Motion was made by Jim Vickery to accept the report as printed in the Chronicle.  Seconded 
by Brian Gustafson, motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report – Larry Eils 

We are waiting for Lino’s to cash BBB check for our Christmas Dinner. 
Motion was made by Lee Kindgren to accept treasurer’s report as presented. Seconded by 
Dee Gibson, motion passed.  

Membership – Bev Joyce 
For Bev, Larry reported that we have 71 memberships, and reminded us that dues are due! 
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Chronicle/Newsletter – Lynda Vickery 
Nothing new to report. Lynda needs articles and car photos with kids and grandkids. 

Webmaster – Hal Zenisek 
Please let Hal know of any British car event in 2019 that should be posted on the BBB website 
calendar, especially for the various Marques. Hal is building the BBB calendar now, and this is 
a dynamic operation changing as we move through the year. In 2018, visits to our site were up 
28%. The top five pages in order of number of visits: Events, Photos, Newsletter, Club Info, 
and Members Page.  

Sunshine – Phyllis Beneditz  
For Phyllis, Connie reported that Bruce Beneditz is recovering from surgery, and they ask for 
your prayers. 

Regalia – Jim Vickery   Car grille badges are available for $30.00 

Past Events –  Rich Gibson 
Larry and Marsha Eils hosted the February  Dine at Ciao Bella’s in Loves Park.  Thank You.  
There were about 22 members present. 
Men’s Lunch  January 20th at Rascals 
No Ladies lunch in January 

Future Events – Rich Gibson 
February 22nd  Men’s Lunch  Der Rathskellar 
No February Ladies Lunch scheduled. 
February 23rd. Events Planning Meeting, 1PM Stone Eagle 
March 13th Dine only hosted by John and Sandi Ward , location TBD 
March 17th  British Car Swap Meet, DuPage County Fairgrounds 
April 20th   Garage Tour 
April 26th -28th   Jefferson Swap Meet 
June 14th -15th   2019 British Car Show, Chicago Scots, Itasca, IL 

Marques 
Jaguar – Moss Motors now has Jaguar Catalog. 
Morgan – Rich’s car wants out of the garage. Dee and Rich hooked up with another Morgan 
owner after their Day at The Lake. 
Triumph – Bob Kuczek  has parts for sale. 

Classified   None to report 

Unfinished Business  2019 Calendars are still available. See Rich Cannistra. 

New Business 
Club Calendar-    After six years, David Brickman is stepping away from calendar production. 
Thank you David, and thank you Rich and Larry. If the members desire future calendars,  
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we will need a volunteer. David will help with the transition. If we do produce 2020 
calendars, they will be offered at cost, approximately $8-$10. A show of hands vote was 
taken , and a majority of members present would purchase the calendar. If anyone is 
interested in taking on the calendar project, please see a board member. 

Poster-   In looking for ways to increase the BBB Club visibility, Charlie proposed designing  
a small (letter sized) poster, that would be placed in a member’s car at car shows, events, 
even while parked during shopping. The posters might also be placed in places the Club 
patronizes, Thunder Bay, and our Dine and Drive venues. The poster would remain in the 
vehicle, and the owner could pass out BBB Club business cards. 

Good Wrench Award  Charlie Gall was nominated for the Club Poster idea. 

Ed Eggleston Burnt Piston Award  No nominations in February. 

Raffle   No raffle at February meeting. 

Joke  Connie told a joke about Anne following a snowplow in a parking lot. 

Adjournment 
Motion to adjourn was made by Hal Zenisek and seconded by Dee Gibson.  Motion passed. 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 P.M. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Charlie Gall, Secretary 

Welcome New Members! 

New membership applications are available on the club’s website.   
Register by sending your completed application to: 

      Larry Eils, Treasurer 
     British Boots and Bonnets Car Club 

 PMB 254 
 1643 North Alpine Rd. Suite 104  

Rockford, IL 61107 
rpeonygarden@gmail.com 

Include $20 annual membership dues plus a one-time fee of 
$18 for name tags.
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS!   

The British Boots & Bonnets Car 
Club will celebrate 23 years as an 
organized club at the May meeting - 
Wednesday, May 15th.
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BRITISH BOOTS & BONNETS
 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

MAR 13 -  6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  Granite City, Rockford, IL   
   Hosts: John & Sandy Ward 
MAR 17 - 8:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M. 
   British Car Swap Meet & Autojumble, 
  DuPage County Fairgrounds, Wheaton, IL 
   Contact Point:  Bob Kuczek 
MAR 20 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL 
APR 10 - 6:30 P.M. BBB Dine:  Baci’s Kitchen Cafe, Rockford, IL

Hosts: Jim & Lynda Vickery
APR 17 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
APR 20 - BBB Garage Tour

Host:  Kevin Rachuk
APR 20 - BBB Ladies Tea ??
APR 26-28 - Spring Jefferson Swap Meet & Car Show, Jefferson

County Fair Park, 503 N. Jackson Ave, Jefferson, WI
MAY 8 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  TBD

Hosts: Don & Marna Grosenick
MAY 15 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
MAY 18 - BBB Saturday Drive

Hosts:  Rich & Roxann Cannistra
MAY 31 -
  JUN 1-2 - All weekend

Champagne British Car Festival, David Davis Mansion,
Bloomington, IL

JUNE 12 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: Rich & Roxann Cannistra

JUNE 16 - British Car Field Day @ Sussex Village Park,
Sussex, WI

JUNE 19 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

JUNE 22 - BBB Saturday Drive
Hosts:  Leon & Peggy Kitzmiller

JUNE 23-27 North American MGB Register 2019;
Traverse City, MI
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BRITISH BOOTS & BONNETS 
 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

JULY 6 - BBB Day at the Lake
Hosts:  Dee & Rich Gibson

JULY 10 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: Leon & Peggy Kitzmiller

JULY 14 - The Cars Time Forgot; Lake Lawn Resort,
Delavan, WI

JULY 17 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

AUG 14 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: 

AUG 18 - BBB Friends & Family Day at Popular Grove Airport
Popular Grove, IL

AUG 21 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

SEP 11 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: John & Sandi Ward

SEP 13-15 British Invasion, Stowe, VT
SEP 18 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
SEP 21 - BBB Lucas Memorial Fun Rally

Hosts:  Larry & Marsha Eils
SEP 27-29 Fall Jefferson Swap Meet & Car Show, Jefferson

County Fair Park, 503 N. Jackson Ave, Jefferson, WI
OCT 9 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  TBD

Hosts: Hal Zenisek & Connie Frazier
OCT 16 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
NOV 13 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  TBD

Hosts: Bil & Solveig Maschke
NOV 20 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
DEC __  BBB COOKIE EXCHANGE

DEC 11 - BBB CHRISTMAS PARTY



Page   of  8 19

EVENTS  

by Rich Gibson

The BBB Events Committee had a very successful Events Planning Meeting at the Stone 
Eagle on Saturday, Feb 23. Sixteen club members attended. A great big THANK YOU to 
all that attended. We have filled in a lot of the driving season activities for 2019. See 
attached for details. Our activities are not limited to this “standard” club sign-up 
sheet. If someone decides its gonna be a nice day / weekend and feels like going 
somewhere, let Beverly Joyce know and she will do her best to get an email out to 
club members. This is known as a “SHOW & GO”. The club has done this in the past 
and a couple people at the planning meeting suggested doing it again, so let's try it 
and see how it goes. The Long Weekend is open. It doesn’t have to be in September. 
Does anyone have any thoughts or suggestions? If so, let's see if we can get a few 
people together and talk about it. At the bottom of the Events Sign Up Sheet (see 
below) are some suggested places to go. Want to do one of them? This is YOUR club, 
its activities should revolve around YOUR desires.   

Open dates on the Events Calendar are: 14 AUGUST DRIVE & DINE, OCTOBER SAT 
DRIVE, and the LONG WEEKEND.  If you would like to sign up for one of these events, 
please contact Rich Gibson dynamiteboss@comcast.net or 815-494-0838. 

As the driving season approaches, I ask everyone, leaders, followers and participants 
to please review the BBB Club driving guidelines. I suggest that everyone read all 
three of the guidelines so that we all know what is expected of each other.  https://
www.britishbootsandbonnets.com/club-driving-guidelines 

Let's have a safe & fun driving season.

BBB 2019 EVENTS SIGN UP


JANUARY DINE       (09 Jan)             Bruce &  Phyllis Beneditz___________ 

                                                          Tavern on Clark, Rockford, IL

                                                                             

FEBRUARY DINE    (13 Feb)             Larry & Marsha Elis_________________

                                                          Ciao Bella Ristorante, Loves Park, IL 

                                                       

MARCH DINE        (13 March)           John & Sandy Ward - Granite City ___


MARCH 17                                       SWAP MEET & AUTO JUMBLE, DuPage Co                                                                                 
	                                                Fairgrounds, Wheaton, IL  

                                                         Hosted by Chicagoland MG Club.                                                   
	                                                Bob Kuczek will be manning a table for BBB.
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APRIL DRIVE & DINE   (10 April)         Jim & Lynda Vickery - Baci’s Kitchen___


APRIL GARAGE TOUR (20 April)         Kevin Rachuk______________________ 


LADIES TEA                 (20 April?)        Chris Oakes?_______________________


MAY SAT DRIVE           (18 May)         Rich & Roxann Cannistra_____________


MAY DRIVE & DINE     (08 May)         Don & Marna Grosenick - Butterfly Club


JUNE SAT DRIVE        (22 June)         Leon Kitzmiller______________________

                                                            

JUNE DRIVE & DINE   (12 June)         Rich & Roxann Cannistra_____________


JULY SAT DRIVE         (06 July)          Rich & Dee Gibson “Day at the Lake”    

                                                                                                    East Troy, WI


JULY DRIVE & DINE      (10 July)        Leon Kitzmiller____________________   


AUGUST SUN DRIVE   (18 Aug)         BBB “FRIENDS & FAMILY DAY” at             

                                                                      Poplar Grove Airport Fly-In


AUGUST DRIVE & DINE  (14 Aug)        _________________________________


SEPT LONG WEEKEND   __________     _______________________________  


SEPT SAT DRIVE          (21 Sept)            Larry & Marsha Eils

                                                                Lucas Memorial Fun Rally  Details 	
	 	 	 	 	 	         TBD


SEPT DRIVE & DINE      (11 Sept)          John & Sandi Ward______________


OCTOBER SAT DRIVE   __________       _______________________________


OCTOBER DRIVE & DINE   (09 Oct)       Hal & Connie       Details TBD


NOVEMBER DINE              (13 Nov)       Bill & Solveig Maschke__________  


DECEMBER COOKIE EXCH   _________   _____________________________


DECEMBER CHRISTMAS PTY   Dec 11   ___________________                _       
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SUGGESTED PLACES TO GO / THINGS TO DO


VOLO CAR MUSEUM  https://www.volocars.com


HOUSE ON THE ROCK  https://www.thehouseontherock.com


HOLY HILL  https://www.holyhill.com


START UP “SHOW & GO”

MARCH DINE EVENT

by John & Sandi Ward

 
The March Dine will be at Granite City Food & Brewery, 7144 Harrison Avenue at Cherry 
Valley Mall.  Reservations are set for 6:30 pm.

Our hosts are John and Sandi Ward.  Please RSVP by Monday, March 11 if you are planning 
to attend.

Call or text John at 815-222-0405 or Sandi 815-520-4647 or email Sanderay@hotmail.com

Hope to see you there!

APRIL DINE EVENT

by Jim & Lynda Vickery

Jim and Lynda Vickery have chosen Baci’s Kitchen-Cafe’ and Pizzeria, 2990 N. Perryville 
Rd., as the site for the April Dine.  This restaurant was opened in 2016 and offers a full 
dinner menu, from appetizers to desserts.  Mark your calendar for Wednesday, April 10th, 
starting at 6:30.

Please RSVP by Monday, April 8th if you are planning to attend.  

https://www.volocars.com
https://www.thehouseontherock.com
https://www.holyhill.com
https://www.volocars.com
https://www.thehouseontherock.com
https://www.holyhill.com
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THE FEBRUARY VALENTINE DINE 

Larry and Marsha Eils, Hosts 

The weatherman was very cooperative for our February Dine at Ciao Bella Ristorante in 
Loves Park. If you could slip and slide out of your driveway, the roads were clear and 
made for a very pleasant drive to celebrate Valentine’s Day a day early. A hardy group of 
23 members enjoyed a wonderful Italian dinner and great conversation. We all are looking 
forward to an early spring (Groundhog prediction)! To top the evening off everyone 
received a special Valentine sugar cookie from the Swiss Maid Bakery in Harvard.  
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British
Marque
CAR CLUB NEWS

BBB members:  
Subscribe to our print 
or on-line edition, get 

37% off the regular rate 
— and place FREE 
classified ads —

for as long as you 
belong to the club!

One year (11 issues), print: $16 (regular price $26)

One year (11 issues), on-line: $12 (regular price $19)

Go to our website today and download a free sample copy!

Enthusiast Publications, LLC • 5 Old Nasonville Rd., Harrisville, RI 02830 • (401) 766-6920

www.britishmarque.com

Although not current members, our club lost two former longtime members in February.  
Our thoughts and condolences to their families. 

GORDIE BAGGIO 1932-2019 

GIORDANO B. “GORDIE” BAGGIO died peacefully at his home on 
February 20, 2019 at the age of 86.  Gordie was born in Rockford 
and was a life-long resident of Rockford and Cherry Valley, 
raising his family here, and associated for many years with 
Whitehead Realtors, Inc. 

Gordie was involved in township government, the Boy Scouts, 
the Winnebago County Sheriff’s Department, and Zion Lutheran 
Church. 

BEVERLY J. JUUL 1946-2019 

Beverly Jean Juul, was called to rest peacefully while in her 
home in Roscoe, Illinois on Saturday February 23, 2019. She now 
re-joins her husband Carl Dennis Juul, who preceded her earlier.  

Bev and Dennis were members of British Boots & Bonnets for 
many years, being avid Austin Healey fans. 

As an RN, Bev met Dennis as a patient.  And she continued her 
nursing career through private care.  She was a devoted Catholic 
and loving mother to her children.
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WEBMASTER REPORT FOR MARCH 2019 

Greetings all, 

This email came in via the website recently, and I wanted to share this information with everyone.  If 
you have interest in local car shows, this sounds like a new effort in Rockford.  Consider checking it out 
this summer if your schedule permits, and let me know what you found.  Thanks for all your support of 
our web efforts, 
          Hal Zenisek, Webmaster 
-------- Original Message -------- 

Subject: Form Submission - Contact Form - Cars and Coffee 
Date: 2019-02-23 12:57 
From: Squarespace <no-reply@squarespace.info> 
To: webmaster@britishbootsandbonnets.com 
Reply-To: carsandcoffeerockford@gmail.com 

Name: Michael Thomas 

Email Address: carsandcoffeerockford@gmail.com 

Subject: Cars and Coffee 

Message: Katie's Cup is sponsoring a new "Cars and Coffee" car show in 2019. This will take place in the 
RPS205 parking lot across from Katie's Cup in downtown Rockford, IL on the first Saturday of the month 
starting April 6th from 9am-noon. The "Cars & Coffee" car show will take place on the first Saturday of 
the month until September 7th. We are looking for car groups that would like to participate at no cost 
in this new enterprise. Starting June 1st, the Rockford Midtown Market will start on Saturday's as well 
and it will run for 15 weeks. 
         (Sent via British Boots & Bonnets)

Sudoku is easy to play and the rules are simple. Fill in the blanks so that each row, each column, and 
each of the nine 3x3 grids contain one instance of each of the numbers 1 through 9.  Solutions can be 
found on page 17.

Sudoku #463 (Easy) Sudoku #464 (Easy) 
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DID - U – KNOW
by Facia Nearside 

          
	 By 1945, following six long years of war, limey petrol heads were eager to get 

back into motorsport.  Two very talented Royal Air Force pilots Rodney Clarke 
and Mike Oliver were among the most enthusiastic, and keen to develop a car of 
their own design.  They named their company Connaught Engineering and their 
first successful road car was the L2.  Connaught was a twist on the name of their 
shop “Continental Automobiles” in Send, Surry.  L2 because their creation used 
the same engine as the Lea-Francis L-Type sports car, but they had re-
engineered it to provide greatly improved performance.  The machine was then 
clothed in a slippery aluminium body which saved weight.  Privateers immediately 
recognized the potential of L2 which led to success of the two seater at 
Prescott, Silverstone, Goodwood, and Blandford.  

	 Encouraged by these results, Clarke and Oliver conceived of a bespoke race 
car.  Fate smiled upon them when a 1954 rule change allowed Formula 2 cars to 
compete at the top level in Grand Prix racing.  A car they called the B-Type was 
quickly produced and once again fate was on their side as organizers of the 1955 
Syracuse Grand Prix offered  £1000 to entice entrants. 

	 The Connaught team found themselves facing a field of Maseratis and Ferraris, 
most with professional drivers, while they had chosen a relatively unknown 23 
year old dental student, Tony Brooks, to drive their B-Type.  Unfortunately the 
car arrived in Sicily late on the day before the race and Brooks had only enough 
time for a few practice laps. 

	 Little attention was paid to the small British contingent, as the Italian teams were 
quite confident of victory before the hometown crowd.  That all changed 
dramatically as the race got underway.  Brooks in the Connaught easily worked 
his way to the front of the pack and by the time the chequered flag fell he was 
more than a mile ahead of the stunned Italians.  So impressive was that victory 
the B-Type was renamed the Connaught Syracuse.  And Tony Brooks, the first 
British driver in history to win a Grand Prix in a British built car?  He quietly went 
back to being a dental student. 
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Steve’s British Connection 
CARS WANTED 

Very serious buyer for:  
  Jaguar, XK-XKE,  
  MG “T” series, MGA,  
  Triumph TR-2-3-4-250  
  Mercedes  

 `190-220-230-250-280 SL  
All open cars, Porsche 356-911-914  
Austin Healey, Riley, Alfa Romeo, Singer, 
1964-1967. Ford Mustang, Model T.A.  
Entire Collections Possible. Any Condition, 
Any Location,   
Generous Finders Fee. 1930’s―1960’s. 

Steve Krantz 
sbcinc@aol.com or (630) 553-9023 

Lew and Delores 
Moon saying Hello 
to their BBB friends 
back in snowy 
Rockford.  

mailto:sbcinc@aol.com
mailto:sbcinc@aol.com
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TOP 10, 20-WORD TECH TIPS from MOSS MOTORING 
 September 27, 2013 

1. If you know HOW it works you can fix it, ‘cuz you’ll know what’s broke. Al Amato 

2. If you are having a problem, never assume a system has not been modified by a previous owner 
or mechanic. Wade Karhan 

3. Problem with car: frustration, ale, research forums, purchase parts from Moss, fix car, drive car, 
smile, enjoy life… Eric Alley 

4. Take a moment to think about the most recent things done with the car, no matter how simple. 
Then evaluate. Kim Wroblewski 

5. Many electrical problems can be attributed to bad grounds. Clean your grounding points and 
protect with a corrosion inhibitor. Jack Collins 

6. When removing frozen fasteners DO NOT use force. Soak it in penetrant and work back and 
forth with increasing torque. Tom Moors 

7. Hard starting? Runs rough? No power? 80% of suspected fuel problems are electrical! Check 
spark then fuel delivery. Chip Krout 

8. Replace the points-type ignition in your distributor with Pertronix or Crane electronic ignition. 
Low cost, more reliable, low maintenance. Alan Hunter 

9. Installation is the reverse of removal. Sometimes. Ben Grabow 

10. When installing rubber parts that tend to move around use a drop of super glue to locate 
them. Richard Carr

Sudoku #463 (Easy) Sudoku #464 (Easy) 

These are the solutions to the puzzles located on page 14. 
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 BBB REGALIA ONLINE  

 MARCH 2019 

Regalia club merchandise is available by 
contacting Jim Vickery.  This includes: 

 BBB Grill Badge - $30 

 BBB Hat/Lapel Pin - $1 

 BBB Logo Wall Clock - $15 (2 left)  

 BBB visors - $10 (1 left) 

 British flags for cars - $5 

All other regalia can be purchased online via 
our BBB Regalia Page found on our Club’s 
website.  

You buy online, securely pay with your credit 
card, and select one of the following delivery 
options: 

Shipped directly to you (additional fee) 

Pick up at EmbroidThis  (no charge) 

Pick up at Club Meeting (no charge)* 

*I will be happy to stop by EmbroidThis and 
pick up your order.  It is right on the way to 
our meeting location.  Just let me know! 

      
    Jim Vickery

I will have grill badges and lapel pins at 
the March meeting if you would like to 
purchase them.

Jim



Lynda Vickery, Chronicles Editor
British Boots & Bonnets Car Club
5549 Gray Eagle Road
Roscoe, IL 61073

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, March 20, 2019 

Thunder Bay Grille 
7652 Potawatomi Trail, Rockford, Illinois 

(near East State Street and Bell School Road), 
Dinner and social hour at 6:00pm. 

Meeting begins at 7:00pm 


